AVALON ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

FEBRUARY 16, 2016 MEETING MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Chairman Reynolds.  Call to order.  Flag salute.  The Open Public Meetings Act was read.  Roll call.

Present:  Beth Tipping, Donna Rothman, Joseph Dvorak, Brian Reynolds

Absent:  Debanne Macaluso, Stuart Friedman, Kevin Coyle

A motion to approve the minutes of the December 15, 2015 meeting was made by Donna Rothman and seconded by Joseph Dvorak.  Approved by all.

Scott Wahl, Borough Business Administrator, presented information on the damages from storm Jonas.  There were sustained winds at 40 mph on Saturday, January 23rd with gusts approaching 60 mph.  Immediately following the storm, Dr. Stuart Farrell from Stockton University came to Avalon to begin his survey of the beaches to document sand loss.  The total amount of sand lost in the storm is estimated at 75,787 cubic yards.  The largest amount of sand loss was at 17th Street and at 23rd Street.  The beaches were in reasonably good condition despite the sand loss because of the protective dunes and the beach fill received last spring/early summer.  It is anticipated that some of the sand from Sea Isle City’s beach fill will transport south to Avalon thanks to the natural littoral drift.  There is a likelihood of a 100% federally funded beach fill project for both Avalon and Stone Harbor but this would not occur before the summer tourism season.  The Mayor is reviewing a final report from Moffat and Nichols detailing other alternatives for beach fills.  Once that evaluation is complete, it will be shared with the federal and state partners for input and cost analysis.

Brian Reynolds had previously passed out amendments to the landscaping and zoning ordinances.  He asked for comments from the E.C. members so that he could pass those comments along to Jim Waldron, Assistant Business Administrator and also to the Planning Board sub-committee within the next few days.
Adjournment at 4:35 pm.

